
    

 

 

 
Police Administration Building, 

Corner Edward and Sackville Streets, Port of Spain 

Telephone:  1 (868) 625-8395      Facsimile:  1 (868) 625-7133 
Email:  corporatecommunications@ttps.gov.tt  

Members of the public are asked to like and follow the TTPS via our Facebook, Twitter and Instagram pages for the 
latest news and information on matters of interest to the general public. 

 

 

 

May 20th 2024 

MEDIA RELEASE 
Stolen Vehicle, Firearm Recovered after Cunupia Robbery  

 

Quick action from Central Division Task Force officers led to the arrest of a 

robbery suspect, the recovery of a stolen vehicle and the seizure of a firearm 

yesterday.  

 

According to reports, around 3:30 pm on Sunday 19th May, 2024, officers 

received a broadcast of a robbery that occurred in Soogrim Street, Cunupia, 

where the victim who was driving a black Honda Vezel vehicle was held at 

gunpoint by several armed men. The vehicle was stolen and the armed men 

fled the scene. The vehicle was tracked by PC Barclay and PC Marchan of the 

CDTF Area North, via GPS to the Southern Main Road, Cunupia. When police 

intercepted the vehicle, one suspect pointed a firearm at the officers, who 

opened fire and neutralized the threat.  One pistol was seized, the stolen 

vehicle was recovered and the suspect was taken to the Chaguanas Health 

Facility to seek medical attention.  

 

  

Enquiries are continuing.  
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